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The EBT Foundation and FEBT track crews pose at Colgate Grove following the Golden Spike ceremony on 

September 16, 2021. The symbolic ceremony certifies the completion of trackwork between Orbisonia Station 

and Colgate Grove.  ï Matthew Malkiewicz photo 
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SEPTEMBER WORK SESSIONS MOVE THE NEEDLE  

FEBT volunteers made great progress on multiple restoration projects in September, with a work weekend on the 4th and 

the 5th, and a work week from the 20th to the 24th.  Numerous projects saw some attention and had progress made on them. 

Storehouse ï The new storehouse concrete floor was poured in late August, after prep work was completed by FEBT 

volunteers.  During the September work sessions, all of the deteriorated exterior siding was replaced.  In the interior, a 

rotted second floor beam was replaced and the south bin bank was leveled and the lower bins rebuilt.  The stairway to the 

second floor was rebuilt, including reinstalling the adjacent column and bins, and replacing deteriorated stairway 

stringers, treads, and risers. 

 

Carpentry Shop ï Exterior 

battens were installed on 

the previously installed 

new siding, and exterior 

priming and painting was 

completed.  During the 

work week, reconstruction 

of the lean-to adjacent to 

the south wall was begun 

with the outside posts 

being set in place. 

The new boards on the exterior of the Storehouse, as well as the new interior concrete slab, repaired 

storage bins, and replaced stairs show the progress made by the carpentry crew in September. ï Dave 

Bulman photos 

A south view of the 

Carpentry Shop shows 

the new posts for the lean 

to, an the freshly painted 

boards and battens along 

the east face of the 

structure. ï Eric Knepp 

photo  
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M-1 ï FEBT volunteers and EBTF employees, while working together, completed the replacement of the canvas roof on 

the M-1, including two coats of paint. 

Track work ï FEBT volunteers and EBTF employees completed tie replacement between Rockhill Furnace and Colgate 

Grove on Sept. 14, with a ñgolden spikeò ceremony held on Sept. 16.  Track work continued during the work week with 

joint bolt tightening and replacements.  Ballast work will continue before the remaining tourist era main line to Colgate 

Grove will be returned to operation, but the FEBT members who have spent countless days participating in this process 

have made a significant contribution to the return of the East Broad Top.  The railroad estimates that 10,000 ties have 

been replaced by the collaboration of both entities. 

 

Trackwork will continue with some bolt 

replacement where needed, which the 

FEBT track crew has been steadily 

contributing to during each recent work 

session.  Ballast work will then be 

accomplished during the week, and then 

the line will be tamped and leveled using 

the East Broad Topôs new tamper, which 

was announced as being available the 

day before the Golden Spike ceremony. 

ï Dave Bulman 

 

FEBT Track Crew Leader Gene Tucker takes his aim at the golden spike along the main line at Colgate 

Grove on September 16th.  ï Matthew Malkiewicz photo 

The EBT Foundationôs tamper poses 

in the Rockhill yard in mid-

September.  Note last monthôs new 

addition, the PRR X29 box car, in the 

background. ï Dave Camisa photo 


